

American Chemical Society

COMMITTEE MEMBERS

Thomas J. Wenzel, Chair Clark R. Landis, Vice Chair

Edgar A. Arriaga
Ronald G. Brisbois
Michelle O. Claville
Ron W. Darbeau
Bob A. Howell
Jeffrey N. Johnston
Kerry K. Karukstis

Laura L. Kosbar
Stephen Lee
Anne B. McCoy
Lisa McElwee-White
Christopher R. Meyer
Richard W. Schwenz
Greg M. Swain

Consultants

Suzanne Harris Lee Y. Park Cynthia K. Larive Joel I. Shulman

Associate

Steven A. Fleming

COMMITTEE ON PROFESSIONAL TRAINING

1155 Sixteenth Street, N.W. Washington, DC 20036

Fax: (202) 872-6066 Email: cpt@acs.org Web: www.acs.org/cpt

Cathy A. Nelson, Secretary (202) 872-4589

2 February 2016

Dr. David Dobberpuhl, Chair Department of Chemistry Creighton University 2500 California Plaza Omaha, NE 68178-0104

Dear Dr. Dobberpuhl:

The Committee on Professional Training reviewed your department's periodic report. Based on the information available, the Committee concluded that the chemistry program meets all of the requirements in the ACS Guidelines and agreed to **continue approval**.

The Committee made the following suggestions for the continued development of the chemistry program.

Safety. According to Item 5.7 of the periodic report form, students have unrestricted access to all instruments, and some have their own keys to the laboratories. The Committee wishes to remind you that students should not work alone or without expert supervision in a chemical or instrumental laboratory of any kind.

Space. The Committee understands that the department has limited space in the teaching and research labs and the planned renovations have been delayed indefinitely. The Committee encourages you to discuss this situation with the administration and develop a long-range plan to ensure that instructional and research activities are not compromised by insufficient space.

Diversity. Item 3.3 of the periodic report form describes the department's efforts to recruit underrepresented minorities to faculty positions in the chemistry program. The Committee encourages the department and the university to explore new approaches to improve the diversity of the faculty when hiring exportanities become available in the future.

Your program's next periodic report will be due in **2020**. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions about the information in this letter or the expectations for ACS-approved programs.

Sincerely,

Cathy A. Nelson

Secretary

Committee on Professional Training

the a. Helsen

CAN/dth/daa